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  Parent & Carer Bulletin 
       Week beginning Monday 19th May 2025 

 

      Headteacher’s update 

 

 

          Key dates for your diary - Week B 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 19th May • Y10 & Y12 Drama Exam 

Tuesday 20th May • Y10 Food Mock Exam 
• Y9 DofE Briefing 
• Y9 County Cup Football Final 

Wednesday 21st May 

 

• Y12 Trip to Imperial War Museum – this is now 18th June 

Thursday 22nd May  

Friday 23rd May • Cricket Leaders Training  

• TERM 5 ENDS AT 3:00PM 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

This week we reach the important milestone of saying goodbye to our wonderful Year 11 students as 
they begin their study leave.  
 

It has been a privilege to watch them grow over the last 4 and a half years that I have been here, starting 
when they were in Year 7. Over this time, they have shown, amongst other things, determination, 
kindness, and a willingness to rise to every challenge placed before them.  
 

We are all incredibly proud of all they have achieved, both in and out of the classroom, and we know 
they are ready to take this next step with confidence. As they now focus on their upcoming exams and 
look towards the future, we want to wish them the very best of luck.  
 

Please know that although they may be leaving the day-to-day school routine, they are not leaving our 
support. We remain here for them—and for you—should you need guidance, reassurance, or a helping 
hand in the coming weeks.  
 

Thank you for the continued support you have shown throughout their time with us. We hope to see 
many of them return in September, and we look forward to celebrating their successes together in the 
near future. 
 

Mr Farrer 
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  Week A 

 

 

 

 

      

In this week’s bulletin: 
 

• Key Diary Dates 

• Drama – exams and rehearsal schedule and update 

• Survey for parents/carers of Y7 students 

• Careers news 
• Summer Festival of Music 

• Online Safety – what you need to know about Minecraft 
 

…. And lots more! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To Parents of Year 7 students 
 

We would be very grateful if you would take 2 minutes to complete a short survey on the use of 
Knowledge Organisers with Year 7. This is so that we can evaluate our current provision.  

 

The survey will be open from 3:00pm on Friday 16th May: https://forms.office.com/e/7hSs9Zic89 
   

  Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 2nd June • INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO STUDENTS 
• Y12 WEX week starts  

Tuesday 3rd June • Black Rock (Grp 1) Trip  

• Y8 STEM Trip  

Wednesday 4th June  

Thursday 5th June  

Friday 6th June   • Y7 Super 8’s Athletics 

Amendment to Date of Museum Visit 
 

Y12 Trip to Imperial War Museum: 
 

This trip will be taking place on Wednesday 18th June. 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/7hSs9Zic89
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From: Drama Department 
 

Monday 19th May is the Year 10 and 12 drama devising exam. 
 

Students will be off timetable all day rehearsing with the performance at 6:00pm in the Drama Studio.  
 

Students involved will also be needed after school so should ensure that they have food and drink for the afternoon.  
 

Family and friends are invited to attend, and we would encourage any Year 9 who are taking GCSE Drama next year 
to also come and watch.  
 

It is anticipated that the evening will last approximately 1 hour and 15 minutes. We look forward to seeing you there.  

 
 
From: Miss Davies - Teacher of Drama 
 

We Will Rock You- Updates and Rehearsal Schedule.  
 
Below is the rehearsal schedule for the week beginning Monday 19th May 2025. It will also be posted on the drama 
notice board Monday morning. Please remind your child to check it daily. 
 

Tuesday 20/05 
Trinity Hall 

Dance and Drama 
Ms Eyles and Miss 
Davies 

A Kind of Magic Killer Queen 
Electric Voice 
Khashoggi 
Ensemble (Super 
Yuppies) 
Dancers 

Wednesday 21/05 
Trinity Hall 

Drama and Music 
Miss Davies and Dr 
Barclay 

Act 1 Songs WHOLE CAST 

Thursday 22/05 
Trinity Hall 

Drama and Music 
Miss Davies and Dr 
Barclay 

Act 2 Songs 
  

WHOLE CAST 

 
Videos of the dances and backing tracks are available in the student curriculum folder to support your child’s 
practice. 
 

By now, students should be off script for Act 1 scenes and songs and should begin working towards the same for  
Act 2 after the half-term break. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support.  
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Free Period Products Available at School 

The period product scheme is available to all state-maintained schools in England. It provides free period 

products to girls and women who need them in their place of study.   

Period products, such as pads and tampons, should be available for all who need them, when they need 

them, in order to access education.   

Having periods should not be a barrier to education for anyone. Making girls and women aware of the 

scheme is vital to making sure they can access period products when they are needed and to reduce the 

stigma surrounding periods. 

This may include, for example, where students: 

• have forgotten their own period products 

• cannot afford period products 

• have started their period unexpectedly 
 

Currently in school we have a range of free sanitary products available in the following locations for students 
to access: 
 

• Student Reception & Medical Room 

• PE Department Office 

• 6th Form Office - from Mrs Brown & Mrs Chatfield 

• Fitzmaurice Toilets - available during break and lunch  

From: Careers Team 

Year 11 and Year 13 
All students in both year groups have received links to the forms required for their next steps.  

The Future Skills Questionnaire has been emailed directly to students and supports us to develop and 

enhance our Careers programme within the school.  

The Destinations form is an MS form which has been circulated via Bromcom; the information here is a 

legal requirement and is passed on to Wiltshire Council from where they can arrange their provision and 

financial support for students. 

Please remind your child that these are important documents that need to be completed - they should 

take no more than 10 minutes to complete. 

Year 10 and Year 12 WEX 
We are now very close to finalising all WEX placements in both year groups. If there are any outstanding 

forms, these now need to be brought in as a matter of urgency. 

Students without a placement will be expected in school and will work on exercises set by the Careers 

Team. Clearly this will not be as stimulating nor as educational as a week within the world of work and 
we would therefore encourage all students to continue looking - there is still time and we will still 
accept late applications on an individual basis if needed. Further details will be sent at the start of 
next week to those students for whom this is a concern. 

 



To report a student absence please ring the Attendance Line by 8:30am on 01225 309501 
 

 
    Hydrate! Hydrate! Hydrate! 

 

As the warmer weather is here, we kindly remind you that students should arrive  
at school with an appropriate refillable water bottle.  
 

There are several free refill stations available throughout the school and free water  
stations in the main restaurant.  
 

 
 

 
New Menu  

Click the link to our Catering page for information on all the different ways our  

students can enjoy healthy and nutritious meals at school: 

Catering | St Laurence School (st-laurence.com) 
 
 

 

 
 

https://www.st-laurence.com/catering
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Online Safety 
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Community News 
 

               
 
 

  
 
The Lions Club of Bradford on Avon are holding a fundraising event  
and are seeking local crafters to book tables, for the sale of your 
locally made products.  
 
Tables will be available from 10:00am – 4:00pm and cost £15.00 each. 
 

Admission FREE! 
Visitors can buy Crafts, listen to the Choirs while enjoying coffee and 
homemade cakes – and you’ll be supporting local good causes at the 
same time. 
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It's a real privilege that these speakers are willing to give presentations  
and take questions at our webinar. We hope that participants from a 
wide range of interests will be able to join us. 
  
For full details and to register to secure a place, please go to 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/earth-air-and-water-farming-for-the-future-

tickets-1335232258629?aff=oddtdtcreator 
 

Event details can also be accessed via https://climatefriendlybradfordonavon.co.uk/wednesday-4th-june-7-8-30pm/ 
 
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/earth-air-and-water-farming-for-the-future-tickets-1335232258629?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/earth-air-and-water-farming-for-the-future-tickets-1335232258629?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://climatefriendlybradfordonavon.co.uk/wednesday-4th-june-7-8-30pm/

